YORK ST JOHN UNIVERSITY
FOUNDATION COMMITTEE
Wednesday, 16 February 2011 at 10.30 am in De Grey Court Boardroom


[bookmark: _GoBack]Present 	David Smith  (Chair)	Jeremy Jacob					James Bell	Keith Jones
	Diane Cadman	Ann Lees
	Chris Cullwick	Siona Mackelworth
	James Fathers	David Maughan Brown		
	Leigh Hankinson	Daniel Ridsdale
	
			
In attendance	David Chesser (Pro Vice Chancellor [Resources])
	Margaret Lloyd-Hughes
	Janet Looker

Apologies	Diana Gant
	Robin Hall
	Steve Purcell
	David Richmond

There were no declarations of interest

	10/08
	Minutes of last meeting

	

	
	The Minutes of the meeting held on 28 October 2010 were confirmed as a correct record.
	

	
	
	

	10/09

	9.1







	
	9.2




	9.3
	Matters Arising

Appointment of a Chaplain (Minute 10/04):  the Deputy Vice Chancellor (DVC) reported that this post had been re-graded to take into account the fact that accommodation would not be provided; it had then been re-advertised.  Shortlisting was taking place with 5 applicants out of 18 being called for interview on 10th March. The previous interview process would be followed and the DVC mentioned how helpful the observations of the student group had been during the first set of interviews.  Other colleagues would be invited to meet the candidates over lunch.

Chaplaincy (Minute 10/05 – paragraph 2):  the DVC confirmed that he had circulated the RLLP material to members.  The Pro Vice Chancellor (Resources) (PVC[R]) reported that a Halal meal was now available in the main canteen every day.

There were no other matters arising.

	

	10/10
	Proposed Changes to the Governing Body
Received	Paper No Fndn/16/02/11/2037

Questions were raised about the nomination of two diocesan representatives for appointment to the Governing Body and the following observations were made:
1. in order for due process to be followed, the Foundation Committee (FC) should make recommendations to the Nominations Committee (not to the Governing Body) who, in turn, would make recommendations to the Governing Body, based on current skills gaps, age, gender, etc.
2. it was suggested that perhaps the diocesan representatives could submit résumés direct to the Nominations Committee?
3. Nominations Committee would need to make its requirements for representatives very clear to the dioceses;
4. it was felt that more clarity was needed in respect of nominees (communicant members of the CoE or a Church in communion with it) and that this should be communicated to the Bishops and the dioceses;
5. the fact that nominees to the FC might be called upon to take on the added responsibility of becoming a Governor should also be communicated to the dioceses;
6. further, there was the question of the length of terms of office to be clarified;
7. the reduction in Staff Governors from 3 to 1 was noted and there was a feeling that this might not provide democratic representation for staff.  The DVC noted that this was already being addressed and that there was an intention to have 2 Staff Governors (1 academic and 1 support staff);
8. it was proposed that the word ‘lay’ in 2.4 be replaced, so as not to cause confusion.

There was also the issue of how the (FC) would feed back into the Governing Body and what topics it should be reflecting upon.  The Chair noted that the work of the FC was to make recommendations; it was not a decision-making body. The Clerk said that the Chair would be largely responsible for deciding upon topics for discussion; as a Governor he would be aware of issues which were current to the Governing Body.   The DVC noted that this Committee sat between Management and the Governing Body and had a bilateral dimension: part of the thinking behind the reconstituted committee had been to enable a forum.  It was felt that the VC and his team would be able to provide a flow of information.  

The Chair noted it would also be necessary for the Clerk to write to members of the Committee prior to each meeting requesting items for the Agenda.
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	10/11
	Creating the Future Academic Portfolio

The DVC gave a brief presentation on some of the anticipated changes to the academic portfolio, although he pointed out that decisions had not yet been made and that no subject was being withdrawn at present.

The subjects of peace and justice and, possibly, mediation were raised.  The DVC said that the University had only recently discarded the idea of Peace Studies.  However, he thought that Mediation should definitely  be considered.  It was felt that Theology and Ministry, Peace and Justice could be discussed at the next meeting of this committee. 

It was noted that with a 2-year degree the nature of the institution might change and certainly the student experience would change.  The SU President noted that there was likely to be more stress for students undertaking 2-year degrees.  
	

	
	
	

	10/12
	Actions and Decisions in respect of the University’s Foundation

A member had put this item forward and asked whether it should be a standing item, or something  less formal.  The Chair noted that the constitution of this committee was designed to bring together a cross-section of people connected with the University, and it would work well if all the constituent members were keen to bring forward issues it would be helpful to discuss.  

It was felt that there was little difference between issues raised in a secular institution and a church institution; these were ethical issues.  The following suggestions for discussion were made:
· should senior executives be asked to reflect on what they had done in relation to this foundation?  
· the student experience would be an excellent subject for discussion by this committee;  
· another idea would be to receive key documents (e.g. the results of questionnaires, the VC’s report to the Governing Body, etc.).
· volunteering and how that might change
· fair trade
· taking up the work which had been done by the RLLP

This discussion would be brought to the attention of the VC.
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	10/13
	Chaplaincy

The Acting Chaplain directed members to the website where the latest Chaplaincy Bulletin was available.  He highlighted the Ebor Lecture series, the Ash Wednesday Service, the Taste and See Day and Foundation Day.  

The DVC wished to record the University’s extreme gratitude to the Acting Chaplain for agreeing to continue in that role whilst the search continued for a permanent Chaplain; he was providing an excellent service for the University.
	

	
	
	

	10/14
	Mission Statement on University Website

The DVC reported that the Mission statement had previously been rather difficult to find.  He had been alerted to this fact by a Governor and had duly spoken to the Director of Marketing who had immediately arranged for it to reside in a more prominent position.  To find it the link is now  http://w3.yorksj.ac.uk/about/mission-statement.aspx 
	

	
	
	

	10/15
	Any other business

There was none
	

	
	
	

	10/16
	Date of next meeting:   Wednesday, 25th May at 10:30
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